Dear Mr. Rose:

Two mechanics for the Viking Automatic Sprinkler Company arrived in Benham Jan. 12 and started work on the automatic sprinkler system for the hotel building on Jan. 13. They have been getting along very nicely with the job and expect to have their work completed about Monday, Jan. 31, ready to test the system out about Tuesday, Feb. 1.

We will have the 6" water line connected up to new system tomorrow and will be able to put the pressure on the sprinkler system any time they are ready for it.

Our understanding of this proposition is that the system is to be tested out to 200 lbs. pressure, which is obtained by means of a hand force pump. Ordinarily these sprinkler systems are passed on or approved by a representative of an insurance company. I feel satisfied that our Mr. Gregory will be fully qualified to pass on this system after inspection and test. We are sending you a copy of this letter for Mr. Merritt and if he has any suggestions to make in regard to any particular matters in connection with this test we would be glad to hear from him. Possibly he would like to be at Benham while the test is being made.

Yours very truly,

WISCONSIN STEEL COMPANY

By
Superintendent

REG: C

Copy for Mr. Merritt-